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Gathering Posthuman Perspectives on the “Good Life” and the Energy to Sustain 
It 
 
This workshop aims to collect perspectives on reformulating the concept of the “good life” with 
respect to energy consumption in a posthumanism context. Philosophers have conceptualized 
the “good life” in various ways; each tacitly points to what is good, for whom, and what are 
relations and distributions of agency that participate within and co-shape a good life? Fallman 
(2009) raised the question of what is good in design if we are beyond questions of human use? 
Friedman and Hendry (2019) advocate Value Sensitive Design which positions human values at 
the center of design. Some in Theories of Practice have moved beyond humans to include 
nonhumans, expanding ideas of practice, especially in relation to sustainability (Maller & 
Strengers 2018). Philosophically, Borgmann argues that the “good life” is in human’s 
meaningful engagement with those technologies (Borgmann 1984; Verbeek 2005). Whereas 
Latour (2004), Bennett (2010) and Bellacasa (2017) advocate for gatherings of human and 
nonhuman collectives to engage matters of representation, participation, and care. 
 
This workshop aims to bring together designers and philosophers to investigate human 
technology relations in energy use as a question of good. This offers unique challenges and 
opportunities to discuss the entanglements of design, posthumanism, energy, and human 
technology relations. At the heart of this question are the new orientations required to sustain 
any life, not to mention a good life, that goes beyond use, fixed moralities, and natureculture 
relationalities (Verbeek 2011; Haraway 2003; Ihde 1990).  
 
And so, we ask the questions, with commitments to human and nonhuman entanglements: 
what is the “good life,” who participates in asking the question, and what are the matters that 
matter in asking the question? 
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Workshop Considerations 
 
We do not anticipate needing any special requirements. If this workshop will be hosted in a 
physical space, we would like to request a room with 4 tables that can seat 4 people, access to 
a projector and screen, and a whiteboard/ paper flip chart.  
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CV of Workshop Hosts 
 
Holly Robbins is a postdoctoral researcher at Eindhoven University of Technology within the 
Industrial Design department. Robbin’s research interests are in making complexity behind 
systems legible to the lay person with design. Methodologically, her work blends design 
research with anthropology and philosophy of technology.  
 
Joep Frens is assistant professor at Eindhoven University of Technology. His research focuses on 
the question of ‘how to design for open and growing systems’. He teaches courses on 
(interaction) design on all academic levels and advises a number of PhD students. In the 
academic year of 2014-2015 he held the Nierenberg Chair of Design at the Carnegie Mellon 
University School of Design. When he sees a sheet of cardboard he makes a model out of it. 
 



Lenneke Kuijer is Assistant Professor in the Future Everyday Group at the Industrial Design 
Department of Eindhoven University of Technology. Lenneke has worked at the touching points 
of social practice theories, design and domestic energy demand. She did her postdoc in the 
DEMAND Centre at the University of Sheffield (UK). Over the past four years, her focus has 
been on the HCI community and in particular the relation between ‘smart’ technologies (and 
their design processes) and changes in everyday life. 
 
Ron Wakkary is a Professor in the School of Interactive Arts and Technology, Simon Fraser 
University in Canada where he is the founder of the Everyday Design Studio. In addition, he is 
also a Professor in Industrial Design, Eindhoven University of Technology in the Future Everyday 
cluster.  Wakkary is interested in design-oriented human-computer interaction (HCI), tangible 
computing and the philosophies of technologies through design. He aims to reflectively create 
new interaction design exemplars, concepts, and emergent practices of design that help to 
shape both design and its relations to technologies. 
 


